Present were Selectman Olson and secretary.

Robert Rickey brought in a letter regarding repairs to his fence that was damaged by the Town plowing this winter. Sel. Olson informed him to repair the fence and submit a bill. The estimate for repairs to the fence is \$100.00.

Roland Sallada came in to questioned if George Sebastian on Rte. 77 had a junk yard permit. Sel. Olson told him that the Selectmen were looking into the problem. Mr. Sallada suggested the Selectmen inform all new residents about the Town ordinances.

Sel. Olson asked Roland Sallada who to contact in Concord regarding storm damage. Mr. Sallada suggested to write a letter to Comm. Wallace Stickney.

Lee Murray came in to discuss backhoe rates. Temporary they agreed on \$40.00 per hour. They also discuss landfill, driveway permits and road repairs.

Sel. Olson signed checks and other forms.

Meeting adjourned 10:PM

Respectfully submitted

Linda L. Sizemore